
                                                                

                                                   

NEWSROUND OCTOBER 2020 

Welcome to the October newsletter for the almshouses. 

CORONAVIRUS: The news about Coronavirus can be depressing but 
we are determined to keep it away from the site. Please continue to 
distance from others and wash your hands often. At the moment, you 
are still allowed to have visitors to your home as long as you distance 
properly so no more than 2 at a time and they must be from the same 
household. Outside you cannot be in groups of more than 6. Please 
take care if you do go out that you keep your distance, wear a mask 
and use hand sanitiser often. Just think of the wonderful time we will 
have when it is under control and restrictions are lifted.  

ACTIVITIES: We are well aware that this is looking like a long dreary 
winter so will do what we can to help combat isolation and boredom. If 
you have any ideas of things we might do in a socially distanced way by 
way of entertainment, please let us know. 
We will continue to shop online and deliver meals at cost price to 
anyone who has no one locally to help with that.  
 

REPAIRS AND MAINTENANCE: PLEASE PLEASE PLEASE if you 
have things to be done in your cottage let Julie the Warden know or 
contact Yoakley office 223652 so the job can go in the maintenance 
book. Do not ask Steve directly. What might seem like a 5 minute job 
can take him away from jobs which others have been waiting months 
for. He will prioritise and get round to it as soon as he can. Thank you. 
 
ELECTRICAL AND GAS SAFETY CERTIFICATES: Electricians are 
working their way around all properties doing the wiring checks. It is 
taking up to 2 hours per cottage so they are doing 3– 4 per day and will 
be here for another couple of weeks. This is a new law for rented 
properties but thankfully will only need to be done every 5 years. 
From Monday 28th September onwards those who have a boiler in their 
cottage will also be getting a visit from the plumber for the annual gas 
safety check.  
Because of the above and the possibility of further lockdown we have 
postponed the fitting of the new alarm system which would have meant 
another disturbance for some of you. The new system is all paid for and 
we will arrange fitting later this year or early next year depending on 
whether we can successfully continue to keep the virus at bay.     PTO 
 



 
 
All the contractors are having Covid 19 tests with the weekly testing our 
staff are having and should wear masks. As a precaution, you should  
make every effort to stay at least 2 metres away from them while they 
are in your property and wipe down any surfaces they have touched 
with antiviral spray (like Dettol) after they have been. 
 
STAFF: Congratulations to Julie Branscombe the cook who completes 
her 5 year anniversary with the Charity this month.              
We welcome Kyle to the kitchen as tea cook in place of Michelle who 
decided to leave us. Karen is off sick awaiting an operation but we hope 
she will be able to return when she has been fixed! Trudy carer sadly 
decided the care job here was not for her. We will soon be welcoming 
Jade, Kate and Kaye as new care staff.  

CELEBRATIONS: A huge Happy Birthday to Joan Frenken who will be 
101 on 7th October. Joan has asked for “no fuss” but we all wish her a  
very happy day.  

Happy 50th Wedding Anniversary to Eddie and Sandra on 3rd October. 
It’s not easy for them having to live apart but we are planning that they 
will at least be able to spend part of the day together. 

BIRTHDAY LISTS: As some of you are aware under dataprotection 
guidelines, we are having to be cautious about handing out birthday 
lists. The reason is that the list gives 3 vital pieces of information about 
you that if they list got into the wrong hands could allow someone to 
steal your identity (name, address, birthday). We are happy to include 
birthdays on the newsletter on a month to month basis (please let us 
know if you object). There is no obligation to buy cards for everyone – 
but some people like to send and even make cards. Thank you for your 
understanding.  
 


